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September 25, 2008
MORTGAGEE LETTER 2008–26
TO:

ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES
SUBJECT:
New York State Consolidation, Extension, and Modification


   Agreement (CEMA)
In recognition of industry acceptance of the Fannie Mae/Freddie Mac Consolidation, Extension and Modification Agreement Form 3172, mortgagees may now use this form on FHA refinance transactions in the State of New York provided lenders revise the form as described in this mortgagee letter.  To use Form 3172, mortgagees are to remove all references to “Fannie Mae/Freddie Mac” Notes, Uniform Instruments, and Mortgages, and replace those references with “Federal Housing Administration.”  Mortgagees are to use Form 3172 for refinance transactions only and may do so immediately.
This Mortgagee Letter also amends paragraph 4-12, Special Requirements for Particular States and Localities, subparagraph (H) of handbook HUD 4165.1 REV-2.  This paragraph permits a lender to modify and extend a previously recorded Security Instrument in the State of New York to secure new financing for the same property instead of discharging the Security Instrument of record upon prepayment of existing financing.  This Mortgagee Letter revises the guidance provided in this paragraph that specifically states that the Fannie Mae/Freddie Mac Form 3172 should not be used, which is the portion of the paragraph that is being modified. 

If you have any questions regarding this Mortgagee Letter, please contact the FHA Resource Center at 1-800-CALLFHA (1-800-225-5342).







Sincerely,







Brian D. Montgomery







Assistant Secretary for Housing-







    Federal Housing Commissioner

www.hud.gov                espanol.hud.gov

